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Priestly Perusings
Christ, whose glory fills the skies, Christ, the true, the only Light,

Sun of Righteousness, arise! Triumph o’er the shades of night:

Dayspring from on high, be near; Daystar, in my heart appear.

                                                   - Charles Wesley  (The Hymnal 1982,  # 7)
The number of the Sundays after The Epiphany is driven by the date of Easter, which this year is very early – April 5, to be exact. This year there are but six Sundays between Epiphany and Ash Wednesday (February 18), and we are already halfway there. This green season between Christmas and Lent, known from our English heritage as Epiphany-tide, focuses on seeing ways in which the light of Christ which shines in the face of Jesus (and in the Baptized who are members of the living Body of Christ today) can brighten the dark times and corners of our world. You will notice that the hymns and prayers of the season almost always stress the Light of Christ. It’s no accident that this emphasis on the light which shines in the darkness occurs at the time of year when the days are growing longer and daylight lengthens. In much of Europe and the Americas, this is also the time of Carnival, a festive period of pleasure and parties which celebrates all of the goodness - and many of the ills - of the flesh. (For the derivation of the word, consider the dish chili con carne, a dish of beans with meat [flesh].) One of the more pleasurable (and less dangerous) remnants of Carnival is the custom of eating King Cake, which is served first on the Feast of the Epiphany to recall the Three Kings’ search for the baby Jesus. The season then continues with a gradually growing number of King Cakes, parties, costumes, masks, and parades until the festivities become almost non-stop; however, on Mardi Gras (French for Fat Tuesday, when all the “fats” in the house are to be consumed before the fast of Lent) all the celebration comes to a halt at the stroke of Midnight and the revelers go home to observe Ash Wednesday and face the reality of their own mortality. Shrove Tuesday is the more Puritan form of Mardi Gras; fats are eaten up in pancakes and sins are confessed and “shriven” (forgiven). Ash Wednesday begins the season of Lent – an old Anglo-Saxon word for “Spring,” or the lengthening of the daylight hours. Lent, of course, is the sparse and seasonal fast of 40 days which leads to the glorious feast of Easter. The color of the season is purple, which symbolizes both royalty and penance; no flowers adorn the altar; the procession enters in silence, and there are no organ preludes or postludes. All of this is a sort of liturgical “fast” for the soul, which erupts into joyful abandon at Easter. In my experience, the peoples who celebrate Carnival tend to have a very deep appreciation for, and witness to the Christian spirituality of death and resurrection. Pray that we all, who bear the mark of Christ on our foreheads, may witness to the transforming power of his life, death and resurrection in our own daily lives, that the world may see in us the light of his love and the truth of his mercy and Grace.

Faithfully,

Susan+
MANY THANKS to the Vestry and parish for the delightful Christmas card, signed by most of the parish, and for the generous Christmas present to Jerry and me of a gift card to The Venetian Restaurant in Torrington. We are looking forward to enjoying it soon!       - SLD+
THE ANNUAL MEETING OF ALL SAINTS’ PARISH took place on Sunday, January 25, 2015. Thank you to all those who provided such delicious fare for the pot-luck lunch! After lunch, the following were elected to three-year terms on the Vestry: Peter Marcisz, Pam Lindvall, and Mary Pepides. They join continuing Vestry members Gary Byram, Henry Curtiss, Michael DeNegris, Lorraine DiMauro, Donna Lydem and Red Smith. Senior Warden Donna Lydem, Junior Warden Gary Byram, and Treasurer Michael De Negris, Jr. were re-elected for one year terms; Clerk JoAnn Dobensky was elected for a first term. Congratulations to all!  A HUGE THANK YOU to retiring Vestry members Jill Musco and Jackie Pineau who have served faithfully and well! Ouida Green and Michael DeNegris were elected Delegates to the Convention of the Episcopal Church in CT (ECCT) and representatives of All Saints’ to the Waterbury Deanery. Henry Curtiss and Donna Lydem were elected Alternates. Installation of all vestry members and Officers is scheduled to take place at the Eucharist on Sunday, February 1. 
THE BURIAL OF THE ALLELUIAS WILL TAKE PLACE ON SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 15, the Last Sunday after the Epiphany. This ritual helps us to remember that the joyful word “alleluia” is “put away” for the season of Lent and resurrected on the Feast of Easter.

ASH WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 18  The Holy Eucharist with Imposition of ashes will be offered at 11 AM and 7 PM. 
BECOMING A MEMBER OF ALL SAINTS’ is really very simple. If you have been Baptized with water in the name of the Trinity in any Christian tradition, all you have to do is register your Baptism with us – this makes you a member of All Saints’ Parish, but Baptism makes one a Christian; it does not make you an Episcopalian! If you are already an Episcopalian, please just ask Mother Davidson to request your Letter of Transfer from your former parish. In order to become an Episcopalian, you must be Confirmed (for those who have been raised in most Protestant traditions, as well as other Episcopal churches) or Received by a bishop in the Episcopal Church (for those who have been raised and Confirmed in the Roman Catholic or Eastern Orthodox Churches). Preparation for Confirmation/Reception of adults will be offered through Inquirers’ Classes later in the course of this year. For more information on all of these, and to apply for Baptism for adults or children, please speak to Mother Davidson. The next opportunity for Baptism is during Eastertide. 
LOOK FOR AN ANNOUNCEMENT SOON OF A LENTEN STUDY SERIES!
OUR TODDLER CLASS IS IN NEED OF A FEW GOOD ADULTS Please speak to Sr. Warden Donna Lydem if you are interested and able in helping with our toddlers once a month. Donna is in charge of that class in Schoeck Lounge and has developed a curriculum – and even a Sunday bulletin - for it, but we need another 4 – 6 adults (who might include parents of our toddlers) who are each willing to join her one Sunday a month during the Liturgy of the Word, leading them into church for the Eucharistic Liturgy. These persons must be willing to submit to a background check and to take the free, one-day Safe Church training which is offered on various dates. Safe Church practices require two non-related adults in each class. If you are able to join this ministry in any of these ways, please contact either Mother Davidson or Sr. Warden Donna Lydem.

MOTHER DAVIDSON WILL BE ON VACATION FEB. 2 – 12. The Rev. Judith Toffey will supply on Sunday, February 8, and will respond to pastoral emergencies during that time. Her phone numbers are: (H) 860-274-6550 and (C) 860-921-8642. 

Dear All Saints Family,

Thank you for your generosity with the Pot Luck supper at our annual meeting. With the new year, I ask for your continued support with the Marilyn Altmeyer scholarship  (bottles and cans), the baked goods for our Coffee Fellowship and your time.

Please remember, all of our ministries grow because of your support with time, talent and treasure.

Thank you, Senior Warden, Donna R. Lydem
PS.  SAFE CHURCH TRAINING  

 

Comprehensive (Basic) Safe Church Training Sessions (Saturday training 9 - 4, lunch provided) 

· Feb. 14, 2015: Grace Church, 336 Main St., Old Saybrook - Register Here  

· Feb. 21, 2015: Trinity Church, 651 Pequot Ave., Southport - Register Here
· March 28, 2015: St. John's Church, 92 Main St., East Windsor - Register Here
· May 9, 2015: Church of the Epiphany, 196 Main St., Durham - Register Here
· May 16, 2015: Grace Church, 124 Maple Hill Ave., Newington - Register Here    
STEWARDSHIP CORNER
If God was the owner, I was the manager. I needed to adopt a steward's mentality toward the assets He had entrusted - not given - to me. A steward manages assets for the owner's benefit. The steward carries no sense of entitlement to the assets he manages. It's his job to find out what the owner wants done with his assets, then carry out his will.

Author: Randy Alcorn
The Altar Guild is looking for new members who love the church and wish to serve God in this most rewarding ministry.  Please pray about whether the Lord may be calling you to serve in this way.  Men, women and young people are invited to consider this ministry which takes up a couple of hours of your time once a month.  Those interested should contact Ouida Green, Director (203-686-1034).           
The Woman's group is having a fundraiser dinner at LaFortuna on 3/19 4pm-7pm. For us, LaFortuna will be having a roast beef dinner for $20.00 a person, with 20% of the proceeds coming to the Woman's Group. Please attend and bring a friend!

